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March 1, 2021 

Kansas Corporation Commission 
Attn: Lynn M. Retz, Executive Director 
1500 SW Arrowhead Road 
Topeka, KS 66604-4027 
 
Re: Docket No. 12-KGSG-721-TAR; Compliance Filing; Docket 13-KGSG-538-CPL. 

 
Dear Ms. Retz, 
 
In compliance with the Commission’s order in Docket No. 12-KGSG-721-TAR which required Kansas Gas 
Service, a Division of ONE Gas, Inc., (“KGS” and/or “Company”) to  annually file information detailing the 
number of remaining cast iron pipe in its system, further identified by pipe diameter.  Additionally, the 
Commission also requested the Company include the number of leaks discovered each year due to 
corrosion, organized by pipe diameter.   
 
As stated in the Company’s compliance filing made February 28, 2020, KGS’ cast iron inventory reached 
zero in 2019.  For calendar year 2020, KGS has no change to its cast iron inventory as reported in 2019 
and subsequently had no leaks in cast iron pipe. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
/s/Janet Buchanan 
 
Janet Buchanan 
Director - Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
Kansas Gas Service, a Division of ONE Gas, Inc. 
 
cc:  Leo Haynos 
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